## MINUTES FOR THE HOPKINTON VILLAGE PRECINCT MEETING

## **DECEMBER 20, 2018**

In Attendance:

John Wuellenweber, Chair

Diana Wieland, Commissioner

Suzi Calley, Teasurer

Candace Youngman, HBC Rep., Clerk

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 pm by Chair, John Wuellenweber.

Minutes from the November 15, 2018 HVP meeting were reviewed. A motion by Commissioner Wieland was made to approve the minutes, seconded by Commissioner Wuellenweber. The minutes were approved by unanimous vote.

The key for the HVP Message Board outside the Cracker Barrel was discussed. Commissioner Wuellenweber will look into the repair of the cabinet lock.

The following bills were approved by unanimous vote and signed:

Matt Angell	\$550.00		Nicholas Casolaro	\$100.00
Eversource	\$821.44	<b>HVP Street Lights</b>	Charles Gregory	\$200.00
Eversource	\$ 14.89	<b>HVP Fire Station</b>	Candace Youngman	\$100.00
Eversource	\$ 17.34	HVP Cemetery	Richard Armstrong	\$500.00
John Wuellenweber	\$350.00		Andrew Ashton	\$500.00
Diana Wieland	\$300.00		Sandy Bender	\$500.00
Tim Landry	\$200.00			

The HVP Committee member terms expiring in 2019 will ask to be renewed in March at the HVP annual meeting: Nicholas Casolaro, Candace Youngman, Richard Armstrong, and Moderator, Craig Dunning.

The Kimball Cabins Committee, a Hopkinton Town property, asked Andrew Ashton, HVP Water Board, if allowed to waive the HVP hook up fee to the HVP water system, running a line over HVP property to supply water to the cabins. The HVP Commissioners agreed no special privilege would be granted. The Kimball Cabins Committee would pay for the water hook up and usage.

Suzie Calley presented the HVP 2019 MS-737 Budget Draft for review to be sent to the NH Dept. of Revenue for approval. Suzie presented the HVP 2018 Actual-2019 Budget for review. The Proposed 2019 HVP Water Dept. Budget is \$82,643. and Special Warrant Article for \$99,000. for water improvements. The recommended HVP Commissioner's 2019 Budget is \$25,625. The HVP Annual Meeting will be held on March 21, 2019 at Hopkinton Town Hall.

Commissioner Wieland reviewed the Zoning Ordinance for HVP, zoning ordinance changes, and HVP overview of ZBA process and procedures. Weiland will consult council.

Commissioner Wuellenweber will follow up on a request for information from Steve Lux, Hopkinton resident.

Commissioner Wieland will attend a Hopkinton Historical Society meeting on January 24, 2019 to discuss the Historical Societies interest in and intended responsibilities for the HVP Fire Station and Pumper Truck. Suzie Calley will review the Fire Station Insurance Policy.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:55 pm.

Next HVP meeting will be h	peld on January 17, 2019 at	7:30 pm at Hopkinton Town Hall
----------------------------	-----------------------------	--------------------------------

APPROVED:
John Wuellenweber

Diana Wieland

Nick Casolaro